  VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
JULY 5TH, 2016
	The Mayor called the meeting to order and led Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.  The roll call was read and Mr. Brentlinger and Mr. Harford were not present.  A motion was made by Frank Dietz to excuse both Brentlinger and Harford and seconded by Jacqueline Shoffner.  All council then voted yes to excuse both and the motion passed.  
	The minutes of the last meeting were approved as written.  A motion was made by Frank Dietz to pay the bills and seconded by Jacqueline Shoffner.  All voted yes and the motion passed.
	Fire Chief Norm Spring was present and reported the Fire Department sold out of chicken dinners at the car and craft show and all went very well.  
Visitor Mel Rotroff was present and reported there is still activity at the old school grounds after dark and he had called the sheriff’s department as requested to do so but by the time they get there, the cars are gone.  He asked if Council would put up signs saying PARK OPEN FROM 8:30 AM to 11:30 PM.  Council unanimously decided to get the signs ordered and put them up to see if this helps.  The Village Administrator will get the signs ordered and erected.
 Village Administrator Pat Parish reported that there will be a pre-construction meeting for the CDBG grant project on July 14th at the Logan County Commissioners Office.   Pat also reported that siding has started to go up at the new fire house.  He announced that DP&L has all approvals they need to proceed with the purchase of the land and he is waiting to get the go ahead to proceed with the purchase.  They did say hold off ordering a survey as they may not need one.  Pat introduced the two new employees to Council, Mr. David Scott, in the Water Department; and Mr. Scott Schaefer, in the Electric Department.  He reported to Council that he has been working with the Mayor of Russell’s Point on the dumpster project for limbs and brush and that he got an estimate for a dumpster at the price of $4,660.00.  This dumpster would hold 40 cubic yards of waste and that price is purchasing the dumpster.  He told Council that Russell’s Point was discussing the same subject at their council meeting and he would get back with them after discussing the same with Mayor Reams.
Jacqueline Shoffner then thanked Pat and his Village crew for a job well done pertaining to the car and craft show.  The weather was beautiful and resulted in a much larger crowd than anticipated with 160 cars and 48 crafters.  They discussed several ideas for next year.
The Fiscal Officer discussed the situation with OPERS, reported that OPERS had been paid, and asked Council what their wishes were. After discussion, John Hayman made a motion to award a bonus of $546.33 to Mrs. Weirick.  Frank Dietz seconded the motion.  All voted yes and the motion passed. The Village will also recoup the refund from Social Security when it arrives.  It was noted that Mrs. Weirick did repay the Village the amount of her OPERS contributions that should have been paid in for 2015 and 2016.
The Mayor announced that interviews were done for the opening of the part time utility clerk position and he would be announcing the successful candidate shortly. He also reported that there were 122 participants in the 5K run and it was very successful again this year. 
	A motion was made to adjourn by Eric Barhorst and seconded by Jacqueline Shoffner.  All voted yes and the meeting adjourned.
	The next meeting will be July 18th, 2016 at 7:30 p.m. in Council Chambers.
							Respectfully submitted,
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Mayor Ryan Shoffstall
